Farias, Perla

From: Hooks, Jody

Sent: Tuesday, October 8, 2024 4:57 PM

To: Davis, Rick

Cc: Baumgartner, John; Steelman, Angie; Clark, Kristin; Arredondo, Tommy; Bavarian, Ron;
Davis, Cara

Subject: EMERGENCY BY-PASS- East Main LS Force Main

Attachments: East Main 24 Inch Force Main - Emergency Bypass Quote Summary.pdf

Rick,

The attached quote summary applies to the East Main Force Main Emergency By-Pass required to
address an active sanitary sewer leak on the existing 24 inch force main. This force main serves a large
portion of the City’s eastside service area and collects wastewater from 8 lift stations. The current leak is
contained currently but further progression is inevitable and could jeopardize the FM 2094 roadway
along with posing a potential threat to public health & safety. The by-pass also allows the Contractor
constructing the on-going Capital Improvement Project to build the replacement force main without
delays caused from additional failures of the 40 year old pipe.

That said, | am requesting authorization to move forward on an emergency basis which will allow Xylem
and Faith Utilities to mobilize on Wednesday, October 8" to begin by-pass construction on a fast-track
basis. Construction of the bypass is expected to take 9 days and the by-pass will be in place for
approximately 90-120 days. Business access, pedestrian walk paths, and temporary lane closures are
being coordinated with CCISD, TxDOT, Bayou Brae residents and local businesses.

Thank you,

Jody Hooks
Director
Public Works

0: 281-554-1321
City of League City
L c 1701 W League City Parkway League City, Texas 77573

Jody.Hooks@leaguecitytx.gov
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CONFIDENTIALITY STATEMENT

This message and all attachments are confidential and may be protected by the attorney-client and other
privileges. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, use, dissemination,
forwarding, printing, copying, disclosure or distribution of this communication is strictly prohibited and may be
unlawful. If you believe this message has been sent to you in error, please notify the sender by replying to this
transmission or by calling the City of League City at 281-554-1000, and destroy all copies of the original
message. Unless expressly stated in this e-mail, nothing in this message shall be construed as a digital or
electronic signature. Thank you for your cooperation.




